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Dear Parent/Carer

Staffing
There are a number of changes in staffing taking place this term.

We are pleased to have Charlotte Sobocinski, P3.10 teacher, return to us after her maternity leave and next month, Donna Caldwell, P5.16, will also be coming back following her maternity leave.  Louise Hannah, who has been teaching in P5.16, will be moving to a new teaching position in Glasgow and we hope she enjoys her time there.

Gillian Black, P1.4 teacher, and Joanna Hall, P7.26 teacher, are both leaving Mearns Primary School this week.  Gillian is taking up work in Ayrshire and Joanna is heading to London to take up a post in a primary school in Willesden.  We would like to thank them for their many dedicated years of service to Mearns Primary (Joanna 12 years and Gillian 16 years) and wish them every success in their new posts.

Jesseca Powell, P7.25 teacher, will also be leaving to take up a new position in Ayrshire and we hope that she enjoys her new post also.
Claire Murphy will be the class teacher in P7.26.  Elaine Galt and Elaine Pasternak will teach in P7.25 (0.6fte and 0.4fte respectively) until Mari Clare Mitchell returns from maternity leave on 20 January 2015.  Kerry Wilkinson has taken up a full time position in Mearns Primary and will continue teaching in P3.11.  Catherine Connolly will replace Gillian Black in P1.4 on a 0.5fte basis.

Strathclyde University
Strathclyde University’s Media Department is producing a short DVD document to promote Scottish Education and Secondary and Primary Schools in Scotland for prospective overseas students.  Mearns Primary was identified as a particularly suitable school to become involved in the project.  

The film crew has been in school this week and met with staff and pupils as well as filming the excellent learning and teaching in classrooms.

Library Relaunch

We have experienced a few technical difficulties with the new operational software but we hope to have these resolved in the coming days.  The opening of the library will be announced shortly – watch this space!
Halloween Disco

A big thank you to our PTA and all the volunteers who assisted at the Halloween disco last week.  The children all had great fun during the event.
P7 Leavers’ Dance

The ceilidh band has just confirmed that they are available to play at the P7 Leavers’ Dance, which will take place on Thursday, 18 June 2015 from 7pm to 9pm.  More information will follow later in the year.
Parents’ Evenings

Parents’ Evenings will take place on Tuesday 11 and Thursday 13 November.  Letters have been issued with details of appointments.
Wet Weather Clothing

We would remind parents/carers that children should be dressed appropriately for wet weather.  Where possible, children will be outside playing and therefore need suitable footwear and jackets.  

Poppy Scotland

Poppies have been delivered to school. Pupils from P7.28 have kindly offered to take the poppies round classes next week and children are asked to make a donation in return for a poppy.  
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· All the pupils who took part in the Scottish Schools Autumn Dual Slalom Series at Bellahouston Ski Centre.  All the children skied well and especially our experienced team comprising Adam Inglis P76; Euan Inglis P5.18; Ross Sharp P6.24 and Clark Marshall P7.26.  Unfortunately the boys lost out to St Cadoc’s by 0.3 of a second in the final competition.  Thanks also to Mrs Inglis for assisting with all the arrangements regarding the training evenings and on the night.
· [image: image2.wmf]Eva Chong P72.5, Lauren Chalmers P6.24, Helen Chong P6.23 and Esther Jamieson P6.21 who represented the school at the Renfrewshire Schools Swimming Championships Area which were held on Saturday, 25 October 2014.  Esther won Gold in the

  12+Under Backstroke and Lauren won Silver in the

  12+Under Butterfly.  All the girls competed in the relay 

  team race and won Gold!  


  Thanks to Mrs Chalmers for acting as Team Manager on 
  the day.




· In an attempt to raise awareness of The Ryder Cup, the East Renfrewshire Active Schools Team organised a number of activities for pupils in East Renfrewshire.
An artwork competition was organised for P3 & P4 pupils.  They were asked to design a “golf outfit” and the artwork which was submitted was “magnificent”.  Hajirah Sattar P3.11 was the overall winner in P3 section and Zoe Watt P3.12 was runner up.
All P5-P7 pupils were given 3 attempts, using First Club Golf Equipment, to chip a ball into a wheelie bin which had been designed by St Ninians’ pupils.  Over 3000 pupils took part.  Children who managed to hit their ball into a bin had their names put into a draw to win one of two year’s free memberships at Mearns Castle Golf Academy.  Daniel Gill P7.27 was one of the lucky two names!

Thanks to:

· All the parent volunteers who assisted with this year’s Book Fair.  Without their help, this event would not be possible.  We will be in a position to purchase books to the value of the £2,774.59 by way of commission on sales.  Thanks also to parents who supported this event.
· [image: image3.wmf]Everyone who took part and/or supported the various events which were held to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer Support.  Tea parties were held in classrooms and staff enjoyed a coffee morning together.  Beautiful cakes and biscuits were provided – thanks to all the bakers!  The amount raised was £1,601.55.
Newton Mearns through Time
A new book ‘Newton Mearns Through Time’ has just been published.  The book has been compiled from photographs provided by residents, local archives, local organisations and sports clubs to whom the authors, Graeme Smith and Anne Robertson, are very grateful.  All royalties from the sales of the book, which can be purchased in Waterstones in Newton Mearns, are being donated to Isobel Mair School.
Free School Meals – Primary 1 to Primary 3 pupils only
From January 2015, children in primary 1 to 3 across Scotland will have the option of taking a free school meal every day. In order to assist the kitchen with forward planning, if you have a child in P1, P2 or P3 we would be grateful if you could complete and tear off the back page of this newsletter and return it to your child’s class teacher indicating if you DO NOT WANT to take this up.  This is for guidance only.
December Events
Our calendar of events has been drawn up for December and is attached to this newsletter for your information.  Please keep handy for reference.  More information on the various events will follow.

A school holiday list for school year 2015/2016 is also attached for your information.
Yours sincerely

Catherine Dillon-Ruddy
Head Teacher
MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL
FREE SCHOOL LUNCHES FOR P1 – P3 PUPILS ONLY
JANUARY 2015
PLEASE RETURN THIS SHEET TO YOUR CHILD’S CLASS TEACHER IF YOU DO NOT INTEND  FOR YOUR CHILD TO TAKE A FREE SCHOOL LUNCH FROM JANUARY 2015. 
THIS RETURN IS FOR GUIDANCE ONLY.  YOU ARE ENTITLED TO CHANGE YOUR MIND AT A LATER DATE.
Pupil’s name …………………………………………………….         Class …………………………………..

Parent/Carer ……………………………………………………
